
BOARD OF HEALTH 
February 9, 2023 

 
On Thursday, February 9, 2023, at 7:00 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township 
Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, 61 Church Road. 

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Audrey Balogh, and the following statement was read 
at the commencement of the meeting. 
  
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 8, 2022, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Christopher Balogh, Audrey Balogh, Tony 
Szumski, Karen Young and Duane Young 
Members Absent:  Donna Lizanich and Vann Smith 
 
Tony Szumski made a motion, seconded by Christopher Balogh, to accept the minutes of January 12, 
2023.  Motion carried. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1.  Board of County Commissioners  
     FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE   January 13, 2023 
     Hunterdon County Health Department Making COVID-19 Test Kits Available to Food Pantries, Schools   
     and First Responders 
      
2.   Hunterdon County Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) Case Count by Municipality 
 
3.  New Jersey Department of Health  COVID-19 Variant Surveillance Report  
     Week ending January 21, 2023 
 
4.  New Jersey Local Boards of Health Association 
     Annual Membership Renewal Notice 
 
5. Request from Township Clerk for an article for the Spring Holland Happenings Newsletter 
    (Pearl passed this request to Audrey and Donna, since they always do a great job putting an article  
    together for the Newsletter.) 
    Discussion was held as to what items should be included in the newsletter.  Suggestions were:   
    Walking safely on the road without sidewalks, being aware of oncoming traffic; Walking dogs and  
    picking up the dog feces; Hiking on the many Township trails or just walking in the fields.  Let someone  
    know where you are going, so they know where you are. 
 
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
 
Tony Szumski made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Christopher Balogh.  The meeting adjourned at 
7:27 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Pearl M. Hammerstone 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 



 
 
 
 


